
 

 

May 10, 2024 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole The Honorable Rosa DeLauro  

Chairman Ranking Member 

House Committee on Appropriations House Committee on Appropriations 

H-307, The Capitol 1036 Longworth House Office Building 

Washington, DC 20515 Washington, DC 20515 

 
 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

 

I am requesting funding for Construction, Improvement, and Expansion at the Faylor Lake 

Recreational Area in Fiscal Year 2025. The entity to receive funding for this project is Snyder 

County, Pennsylvania located at 9 West Market Street, Middleburg, PA 17842. 

 

The funding for this project will be used for the construction of a boardwalk leading to an 

observation deck that is ADA compliant, improved equine trails, and construction of picnic 

pavilions. This will complement the current recreational activities at the lake including boating, 

fishing, hiking trails, and natural landscaping. The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer 

funds because it will support the county’s continued efforts to expand recreational activity at 

the 140-acre outdoor destination and promote additional economic development in the region.  

 

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is consistent with purposes 

authorized in 42 U.S.C. 5305(a)(2). 

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

  
 

Glenn “GT” Thompson 

      Member of Congress 


